
 

July 25, 2022 

Kane Carpenter 
City of Austin 
2716 Spirit of Texas Drive 
Austin, Texas 78719 

VIA EMAIL 

Dear Mr. Carpenter, 

Enclosed please find a copy of the completed environmental Finding of No Significant Impact 
(FONSI)/Record of Decision (ROD) for the proposed Airport Expansion and Development 
Program at Austin Bergstrom International Airport (Airport). The FONSI/ROD should be 
attached to the Final Environmental Assessment (FEA) to form the completed FONSI/ROD. 

If the Airport intends to follow through with the project as planned, you are requested to 
announce the availability of the FONSI/ROD by way of legal notice or other suitable 
announcement. The announcement should be similar to the following: 

The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), Southwest Region, after careful and 
thorough consideration of all facts and after coordination with appropriate local, state, 
and Federal agencies, approved on July 22, 2022, an environmental Finding of No 
Significant Impact (FONSI)/Record of Decision (ROD) for the proposed Airport 
Expansion and Development Program at Austin Bergstrom International Airport, Austin, 
TX. The FONSI/ROD is available at the Airports Division, Texas Airports District 
Office, FAA Southwest Region, 10101 Hillwood Parkway, Fort Worth, Texas 76177. 
Copies of the FONSI are also available at _(airport office)_____ and online at __(airport 
website)___. 

Please provide our office a copy of the notice after publication in at least one newspaper of 
general circulation for the project area.   

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you need any additional assistance, feel free to 
contact this office. 

Sincerely, 

John MacFarlane 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
Texas Airports District Office 
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